


CAYIT Frequently Asked Questions

Do I need a CAYIT if the youth is stepping down from residential to specialized foster care?

No. If the youth is stepping down from a group home or residential facility to specialized foster care, the youth is automatically approved for specialized foster care. The caseworker is responsible for presenting the case at Regional Quarterly Matching meetings (QMM) as outlined in Policy Guide 2003.07.

If custody is taken of a child/youth who has special needs and these are know at the time of placement, do I have to have a CAYIT before the child/youth can be approved for specialized foster care?

No, Procedures for matching children to special services at time of initial placement have not changed. In every case, DCP or the screening worker should submit the CFS 418-J, Checklist for Children at Initial Placement, to the regional assignment unit (CAPU for Cook County, APT for Downstate Regions) for all children entering substitute care, even if the child was previously placed in substitute care, will remain the same. 

If a child is identified with having a severe or chronic condition that requires a highly structured program (i.e., if ANY of the items other than ‘none’ are selected on the CFS418J), the worker making the decision to place a child MUST fax this form AND supporting documentation to the DCFS Specialized Foster Care Unit at 312-814-1905. 

The fax must include the following information:  

CFS 418-J, Checklist for Children at Initial Placement 
Recent supporting documentation from the providers that describe the child’s identified needs, including diagnosis, what services are (or have been) put in place, and what additional services the child needs.

The DCFS Specialized Foster Care Unit will assess the case and will work with the worker to match the child to appropriate programs that are responsive to the child’s special need. If you have questions, please contact Kara Teeple at 312.814.6880.

Who should attend these meetings?

At each meeting, in addition to CAYIT staff, caseworker and supervisor are expected to attend.  It is also critical that the current caregiver(s) or other caregiver(s) attend along with biological parents when appropriate.  All children age 12 and older are expected to participate in the staffing and it is the responsibility of the worker to arrange the child’s participation. If the worker believes there is clinical reason that the child should not participate, the worker should contact the Reviewer scheduled for that case to discuss the clinical issues. The Reviewer will make the final determination as to whether or not the child should participate in the staffing. In addition, psychologists, therapists, educational staff, System of Care providers, SASS providers, child’s guardian ad litem or other significant others in the child or youth’s life may participate.  Each team meeting will be individualized to include those with relevant, current information about the child or youth and those in a professional capacity who can contribute to informed, sound decision-making and service planning for the child or youth.

